

## CUSC Panel Actions Log

NB \*indicates this is a new action from the last Panel meeting

Action Number	CUSC Panel Action Raised	Minute Ref	Owner	Action	Current position	Due by	Status
105	December 2019	10047	Code Admin	Outcome of Ofgem/BEIS Energy Code review consultation and Ofgem review of GB system operation to be added as future agenda item	Ongoing – This has been paused as a result of Coronavirus. Ofgem expect to publish a summary of consultation responses this year and then re-consult in 2021. BEIS's Energy white paper from 14 December 2020 set out "We will consider the best future framework for energy codes and consult on options for reform in 2021, building on the government and Ofgem's joint review of code governance and the work of the independent panel on engineering standards."	18/12/20	Open
114	February 2020	10124	Code Admin	Propose how implementation of CUSC Modifications will work for April 2021 if the same baseline legal text is being used across different CUSC Modification Proposals.	Ongoing - current preferred approach remains to raise housekeeping Modifications to amend everything after the Implementations. Preparation for April 2021 implementations will commence in February	18/12/20	Open

2021. **Panel to AGREE to move Due by date to 26 February 2021.**

125	March 2020	10168	Code Admin	In light of the implications of COVID-19, Code Admin liaise with the Chair of the Workgroups if they feel any support is needed from the Panel.	Ongoing – currently nothing to report on any request for Panel support. However, we are asking industry to feedback on any issues they are experiencing in responding to consultations as a result of the coronavirus outbreak and are proactively looking to extend consultation periods where practicable. We will ensure we keep asking for feedback. <b>Panel to AGREE to move Due by date to 26 March 2021.</b>	18/12/20	Open
150*	24 November Panel	10577	Code Admin	<b>CMP315</b> - Engage early with all the Transmission Owners and ensure they are actively involved in any wider solution for the Expansion Constant	Ongoing – was flagged at STC Panel on 16 December 2020. Further discussions required with Transmission Owners in January 2021. <b>Panel to AGREE to move Due by date to 29 January 2021.</b>	18/12/20	Open
151*	24 November Panel	10578	JW	Present approach to reviewing the expansion constant methodology and how CMP315 fits into this	Propose to be closed – on agenda for CUSC Panel on 18 December 2020	18/12/20	Close?
152*	27 November Panel	10595	JW	<b>CMP354</b> - Consider Panel's proposal to add the Interconnector cost pass through costs as a line item to ESO's Charging Statement	Propose to be closed – ESO happy to publish	18/12/20	Close?
153*	27 November Panel	10602	JW	New Expansion Constant Modification – Consider holding a "Special" TCMF in December 2020 (rather than wait for 7 January 2021) to help ESO meet their target to raise the new modification at January's Panel.	Propose to be closed – ESO can't hold TCMF in December 2020 and will discuss more at Panel and with industry	18/12/20	Close?
154*	27 November Panel	10647	NH	Consider Panel's suggestion to change the licence to include a consumer benefits objective	Propose to be closed – on 15 December 2020, NH advised that Ofgem welcomed the CACoP trial introducing the consideration of consumer benefits into the code process but also note this not a mandatory consideration and does not form part of the change criteria/assessment. Currently, Ofgem are		Close?

not looking to make changes to the licences to make consumer benefit a specific code objective cognisant of all that is going on, including the joint Codes Review.

---

---

Closed Actions (will remain on the list for one month)

Action Number	CUSC Panel Action Raised	Minute Ref	Owner	Action	Resolution	Completed	Status
119	March 2020	10152	Code Admin	<b>CMP309/CMP310</b> - Code Administrator to review the Codes and confirm if any changes need to be made as a result of Brexit	Closed at October Panel - approach was confirmed at September Panel (minor changes to legal text needed, which will be presented at October Panel)	25/09/2020	Closed
148	September 2020		Code Admin	<b>CMP351</b> - Liaise with the proposer and ESO and ensure that the topics discussed at Panel are covered in the Code Administrator Consultation. Share the final wording with the Panel before the Code Administrator Consultation is published.	Closed at October Panel – wording agreed with ESO and with Proposer 15 October 2020. Shared with Panel on 15 October 2020.	30/10/2020	Closed
149	September 2020		Code Admin	<b>CMP328</b> – Get further clarity from the Proposer on the intention of this modification	Closed at October Panel – have reiterated to Proposer that we need clear direction/timeline and Code Admin are presenting timeline to 15 October Workgroup	30/10/2020	Closed

---